
 

Saint Thomas Church 
99 Bristol Street, Southington, CT 06489-4599 

 

“By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, 
  if you have love for one another (John 13:35).” 

 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00PM (Church) 

Sunday:  7:30AM & 10:00AM (Church)       
 

Weekday Mass Schedule 
Monday & Tuesday: 7:30AM(Chapel)  
 Thursday & Friday:12:10PM (Chapel)  

                      Saturday  8:00AM (Chapel) 
 
 

 

Our Parish Mission Statement 
 

We, the Roman Catholic faithful of St. Thomas  
parish, nourished by God’s Word and by the 

Sacraments, welcome and serve the Family of God.   
Through evangelization, education, and spiritual  

development, we demonstrate the true meaning of  
God’s love by living in the image of Christ. 

 

Rectory Office 
 

 Phone: 860-628-4713 
 Fax: 860-628-7341 
 E-Mail: stthomassouthington@gmail.com 
 Web Sites: www.stthomassouthington.org 
         www.facebook.com/groups/104009621923 

 
St. Thomas Convent 

 

 Address: 20 Eden Place           Southington, CT 
 Phone: 860-621-1904 

 
Office of  Religious Education 

 

 Phone: 860-628-9679 
 E-mail: stchurchre@gmail.com 

 
Southington Catholic School 

 

 Address: 133 Bristol Street      Southington, CT 
 Phone: 860-628-2485 
 Web Site:   www.southingtoncathlolicschool.org 

 
 
 

Sunday, October 7, 2018 
 

27th Sunday in Ordinary Time 



 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 6ðSt. Bruno, Priest; Blessed 

Marie-Rose Durocher, Virgin 

Y 8:00AM   Parishioners of St. Thomas 
 

Y 4:00PM   Frank Levanti (9th Anniversary) 
  Requested by wife, Jeanne Levanti & family 
 

SUNDAY,  OCTOBER 7ð27th Sunday in Ordinary      

Time 

Y 7:30AM   Stephen Britton (Anniversary) ðRequested by family  

Y 10:00AM Filomena & Carmine Votino 
  Requested  by Carmine & Sue Votino 
 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 8ðWeekday 

Y 7:30AM  Louis & Maria IannucciðRequested by Jenny Telesco 
         

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 9ðSt. Denis and his Companions, 

Martyrs; St. John Leonardi, Priest 

Y 7:30AM  Parishioners whose funerals were in September: 

Gregory Wilson, Robert Fortier, Jon Bryda, Alfred 

Gagliardi, 
 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 10ðWeekday 

      NO MASS ON WEDNESDAYS  
 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 11ðSt. John XXIII, Pope 

Y 12:10PM  Geraldine Cockayne 
   Requested by Joyce & Larry Whipple 
        

 

FRIDAY,  OCTOBER 12ðWeekday 

Y 12:10PM  Millie Whitworth 
   Requested by Cathy Davis, Carlise Farrah, & Jimmy Mainuli 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 13ðWeekday 

Y 8:00AM   Parishioners of St. Thomas 
 

Y 4:00PM   Antonio & Sofia Barbagallo & Gaetano Caico 
  Requested by Vincezo & Marie Caico 
 

SUNDAY,  OCTOBER 14ð28th Sunday in Ordinary    

  Time 

Y 7:30AM   Fern Parent ðRequested by the Parent family  

Y 10:00AM Sarah Kolosky Borrelli 
  Requested  by Parents, John & Diane Kolosky 

Parish Staff 
 

Priests 
Rev. Joseph R. CroninñPastor 
   fr.cronin@aohct.org 
Rev. John E. Cockayneñ(Senior Status) 
 

Deacons 
Angelo J. Coppolañ(Senior Status) 
Vincent J. Raby 
 

Music Ministry  
Emil KopchañDirector 
Kathy KopchañAssistant 

 

Office Manager 
Heidi Malley 
 

Business Manager 
Marc Ingriselli 
 

Trustees 
Susan Howard 
Stanley Maigarie 
 

Plant Manager 
Casey Potthoff 
 

Custodial Staff 
Daniel Conant 
Bonnie Guimond 
Marty Lopatosky 
Harry Masterbone 
 

Director of  Religious Ed. 
Sr. Marie Roccapriore, MPF 
 

Southington 
Catholic School 

 

Principal 
Eileen Sampiere 
 

Office Manager 
Loretta Putala 
 

Advancement Director 
Mary Alexander 

Sanctuary Candles 
 

 

Church: Adolph & Crystal Mongillo 
Requested by Rob & Robin Bores 

 

 

Chapel: For the protection of the unborn 

 

Rectory Office Hours 
MondayðFriday 8AM-4PM 



\     Father Joe’s Notes      \  
My dear friends, 

 

 Weôre in the second week 

of Southingtonôs Apple 

Festival.  Last weekend, we 

were graced with beautiful 

weather.  I hope and pray that 

we have the same this week!  

So far, weôve gathered for 

concerts and contests, to line 

up from fritters and Frito pie 

(brought to you by 

Southington Catholic School).  

There have been laser shows and fireworks.  I walked 

with the float that the Southington Catholic Home and 

School entered in the parade.  I was with students, 

parents, our principal, and our advancement director.  It 

was a fun day. 
 

As I write, my legs are aching.  Itôs a reminder that I 

did walk the parade route.  I havenôt walked that much 

since my vacation.  Itôs time to rest up before this 

weekend.  I may not be in very good shape (actually my 

shape is perfect ï round!), but I made it.  I managed to 

stick with that float and avoid tripping (which an 

uncoordinated guy like me does often).  I may feel it for 

a day or two, but I made it.  And I happy that I did. 
 

 Since Iôve been here over a year, I was able to 

recognize many of the faces in the crowd.  I heard many 

of the children from catechism and the school yell my 

name.  There were parishioners who greeted me with 

shouts.  I even heard several comment, ñHey Father, 

nice shoes!ò  (Not only were they stylish blue suede 

shoes, but comfortable for walking.)  It was a good to be 

part of the community celebration.  Itôs worth some 

achy legs to be with my brothers and sisters in Christ.  I 

thank God for the opportunity. 
 

 I hope everyone is able to enjoy the continued 

celebration this weekend.  

It may be tough to take the 

time or it might be 

difficult to get around, but 

thereôs good cause.  We 

are people called by God 

to live together and 

support each other. 

Whether you do that by 

running a race, standing in 

a booth serving the vast 

crowd, or just patiently 

waiting in line to get around, youôre doing a good thing. 
 

Happily yours in Christ, Fr. Joe  

Question: Father, why does it take three miracles for a 

person to be canonized?  What if there weren't a third? 
 

Answer: Letôs start with a correction.  It only takes two 

miracles to be declared a saint.  While weôve always had 

saints, the process has changed.  In ancient times, declaring a 

saint was simply done by popular acclamation after a person 

died.  Most people were quite holy and deserving, but that 

wasnôt always the case; some with questionable morals were 

acclaimed.  By 1234, Pope Gregory IX established a formal 

process to declare saints.  While it has been modified a bit, 

the process still stands today.  First, the Church investigates 

the life of a person who has died.  A person who witnessed 

heroic virtue is seen to be in heaven, and is recognized as 

one who will help the faithful on earth.  He or she may be 

proclaimed a ñServant of Godò by a bishop.  This personôs 

consideration for sainthood is then presented to the Holy See 

through the Congregation for the Causes of Saints.  If their 

investigation finds a life of heroic virtue, they will call the 

person ñVenerableò.  Once a person is venerable, faithful 

people may pray for his or her intercession.  If a verifiable 

miracle occurs through such intercession, the person then is 

beatified and called ñBlessedò.  The same process happens 

again after this until a second miracle is confirmed.  At that 

point, the Blessed is canonized as a ñSaintò.  The process 

could be within a decade or two, such as Pope John Paul II 

and Mother Theresa of Calcutta, or it could take hundreds of 

years, like St. Hildegard of Bingen ï one of the first causes 

under this form.  She died in 1179, was beatified in 1326, but 

was not canonized until 2012.  The timelines depends on the 

investigation of a life, and how much or little controversy 

surrounds the deceased.  Waiting for officially recognized 

miracle can also slow the proceedings greatly.  For some, itôs 

quick and for others itôs slow, but it happens when it should.   

The process exists to ensure those we declare saints of God 

are truly worthy of reverence by the Church. 

\   Ask Father   \ 

Readings for the Week of October 7th 

 

Sunday: Gn 2:18-24/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5, 6 [cf. 5]/  

   Heb 2:9-11/Mk 10:2-16 or 10:2-12 

Monday: Gal 1:6-12/Ps 111:1b-2, 7-8, 9 and 10c [5]/ 

   Lk 10:25-37 

Tuesday: Gal 1:13-24/Ps 139:1b-3, 13-14ab, 14c-15 [24b]/  

   Lk 10:38-42 

Wednesday: Gal 2:1-2, 7-14/Ps 117:1bc, 2/Lk 11:1-4 

Thursday: Gal 3:1-5/Lk 1:69-70, 71-72, 73-75 [69]/ 

   Lk 11:5-13 

Friday: Gal 3:7-14/Ps 111:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6 [5]/ Lk 11:15-26 

Saturday: Gal 3:22-29/Ps 105:2-3, 4-5, 6-7/ Lk 11:27-28 



\    Parish Information   \  
Prayers / Devotions 

 

Holy Hours  
In the chapelðrectory basement 

Tuesdays: 11:00AMðNoon (for vocations) 

Thursdays: 11:00AMðNoon (with Benediction) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
In the chapelðrectory basement 

Thursdays 8:00AMð11:00AM  
 

Miraculous Medal Novena  
In the chapelðrectory basement 

Tuesdays at 7:00PM 
 

Italian Rosary Group 
First Tuesday of each monthð7:30PM (Parish Center) 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Bible Study Group 
 

Classes will meet this Thursday, October 11th, when 

we will cover Genesis, Chapters 8 & 9ðThe First 

Covenant and Curse.  All are welcome to join our class. 

Thursdays at 1:30PMðChapel (Rectory basement) 

Thursdays at 7:00PMðChapel (Rectory basement) 

(The classes cover the same materialðyou need only attend one) 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

St. Thomas Cemetery 
 

 

If you or your family are looking to purchase a plot or 

niche in the columbarium, give us a call in the rectory 

office.  We will have our Plant Manager, Casey Pottoff, 

meet with you and explain the options for graves and 

markers.  Please, call the rectory to schedule a meeting. 

Sacraments 
 

Baptism 
Parents, contact the rectory to schedule a 

baptism. Thereôs a preparation meeting for 

parents having their first child baptized. 
 

RCIAðAdult Sacraments 
If youôve never been baptized or you belong to another 

denomination and want to join the Catholic Church, we 

can help you!  Any Baptized Catholic adult who hasnôt 

received other Sacraments, we can help you.  Call us! 
 

Reconciliation 
We hear Confessions on Saturday afternoons from 

3:00PM until 3:30 PM in the reconciliation room in the 

church, or call Father Joe to make an appointment. 
 

Marriage 
The Archdiocese of Hartford requires a minimum of 

six months for marriage preparation.  Couples should 

contact Father Joe at the rectory to schedule a meeting. 
 

Sacrament of the Sick 
Should you, or someone you know, need an anointing, 

please call Father Joe at the rectory to schedule a visit. 
 

Homebound / Hospital 
Please, contact the rectory if you or 

a family member is homebound or in 

the hospital.  We can arrange for a 

Eucharistic Minister to bring you the 

Blessed Sacrament at home. 

Sponsor Certificates 
 

They are available in the church sacristy or in the 

rectory office.  You must be an active parishioner, 

registered with our parish for 6 months or more.  The 

use of the envelope system helps us in verifying that 

youôre an active parishioners here.  You must also 

have completed your Sacraments of Initiation and be 

in a valid marriage.  If you have question, call us. 

New Parishioners 
 

Welcome to St. Thomas!  We are delighted to have 

you join our parish family. Introduce yourself to 

Father or the Deacon after Mass.  Parish registration 

forms are available in the sacristy and the rectory 

office.  Take one for the entire family, and a separate 

form for each family member.  Once completed, mail 

them to us or drop them in the collection basket.   

Collections for September 30th 
 

Weeklyð$5743 / Onlineð$1027 



¤   Southington Catholic School  ¤ 

St. Thomas 
Religious Ed. À 
Thank you, Catechists! 

 

We would like to thank our 

catechists for volunteering 

their time and talents to 

teach our young people the 

faith.  Graciously, many 

answered the call to serve 

as teachers in our Religious 

Education Program.  Some 

are brand new, here for the 

first year, while others are 

going on their fourth 

decade.  No matter the 

grade you have or the 

number of years you have 

been here, we are most 

grateful for all you are 

doing!  God bless you! 

Why did current parents 

choose to send their children to 

Southington Catholic School?  
 

Z The students were respectful 

and considerate of us as 

guests. 
 

Z The principal immediately 

returned our call and gave 

her time to answer questions. 
 

Z As parishioners of another 

parish in another town, we 

felt welcomed immediately 

here. 
 

Z The ability for my child to come shadow a 

class for a day. 
 

Z The lack of distractions allows for greater 

time on task for curriculum in classrooms. 
 
 

We are enrolling now for the 

current academic year.   
Give us a call!  Feel free to ask us questions  

about the school or to take a tour.  Arrange to 

have your child shadow a class for a day. 

GROCERY AND SCRIP CARDS 
 

 

You can order grocery cards, gas cards, department 

stores gift cards, movie tickets, etc. Every purchase 

you make earns us rewards for Southington Catholic 

School. Gift cards are great for birthdays, thank you 

gifts and holidays. Please call the school (860-628-

2485) for more information and to obtain a complete 

list of participating retailers.  This list is also available 

at the rectory.  THANK YOU! 

Knights of Columbus 

Support Catholic Education  
 

The Knights of 

Columbus Council 15 

recently presented a 

donation of $1500.00 to 

Southington Catholic 

School.   Accepting the 

donation, Principal 

Sampiere acknowledged 

the K of C for their 

ongoing efforts to support Catholic education in our 

community. Since the incorporation of Southington 

Catholic School, four years ago, the Knights have made 

major contributions to the technology fund as well as 

funding tuition assistance for area families. 



LADIES GUILD  

ITALIAN N IGHT  
 

Friday, October 26th ñTestaõs 
 

The Annual Italian Night Dinner 

will be held on Friday, October 

26th at Testa's, Cocktail hour 

will be at 6PM followed by a 

full course dinner. $55.00 per 

person.   Please call Shandra 

Folcik at 860-628-9966 by 

October 12, 2018. Reserve early as tickets are 

limited.  Music will be provided by Rockinô Jay's. 

There will be baskets to raffle, 50/50 raffle and more 

surprises. Hope to see you there.  

ALTAR SERVER TRAINING  

Saturday, October 20th  

1:00 PM in the church  
 

Any children, grades 4 

through high school, 

who have received First 

Holy Communion are 

eligible to serve at the 

altar.  If you would like 

to be a server, please 

call the rectory to inform 

us.  Deacon Angelo will 

be walking you through 

the training. 

In Appreciation from Uganda!  
 
 

To the parishioners of St. Thomas Church, 
 

 Greetings!  I am 

writing on behalf of 

the Clare Nsenga 

Foundation to thank 

you for your generous 

contribution to Clare 

Nsenga Health Centre 

which opened its 

doors for the first time 

to pregnant mothers for anti-natal and delivery services. 
 

 Your contribution also helped to construct and equip 

the staff quarters which now accommodates enrolled 

nurses, midwives, nursing assistants, and a laboratory 

assistant.  I am happy to inform you that since the 

launch, the Health Centre has carried out eighteen 

successful deliveries. 
 

 May the Almighty reward you abundantly! 
 

Bernadette Kazibwe 

President of the Clare Nsenga Foundation 

Menôs Retreat: Nov. 2ndð4th  
 

God calls us to lives of holiness.  This retreat will 

explore how we can be attentive, intentional, and 

cooperative with Godôs grace in serving the world.  The  

retreat begins with buffet dinner Friday evening and 

concludes with celebration of Sunday Eucharist at 

10:45AM.  The offering is $325.  The retreat is hosted 

at Holy Family Passionist Retreat Center in West 

Hartford.  For information, call 860-760-9705 or check 

the website at www.holyfamilyretreat.org.   

Respect Life ¹40 Days for Life  
 

This year, 40 Days for Life is observed from Sept. 26th through Nov. 4th.   
 

The 19th Annual Respect Life Conference presented by 

Our Lady Queen of Angels Pro-Life Outreach Ministry will 

be held THIS SATURDAY, October 13, 2018 from 9AM

-3PM, at Holy Angels Center, 585 Main Street in Meriden.  

A $25.00 registration fee includes keynote speakers, 

workshops, Respect Life Mass, and lunch.  Please register 

by calling 203-235-6104. 
 

A Eucharistic Adoration for pro-life, as well as pro-life 

praying of the rosary will be on Thursday, October 18, 

2018 in the Chapel (rectory basement), from 8-11AM.  

Please join in prayer before the Blessed Sacrament for 

building a culture that cherishes every human life. 

Altar Flowers 
 

For a donation of $100, you can 

sponsor the floral arrangements in 

the sanctuary to enhance our 

liturgies.  You can dedicate them 

in memory of a loved one, and we 

will acknowledged that in that 

weekendôs bulletin.  To sponsor, 

please contact the rectory.   
 

This Weekõs Flowers: 
     Donated by George & 

Nawal Haddad 



 

Della Vecchia Funeral Home 
860-628-2293     www.dellavecchiafh.com 

 

Manor Inn 
860-628-9877      Manorinnrestaurant.com 

 

Al Joy Tire Service 
860-628-2728 

 

Youssef B. Khawaja, MD 
Internal Medicine & Endocrinology 

860-621-9353 
 

Giovanniôs Pizzeria 
860-621-2299 

www.giovannisofsouthington.com 
 

Plantsville Funeral Home 
860-621-4656 

www.plantsvillefuneralhome.com 
 

Steveôs Family Restaurant 
860-621-7116 

 

Ragozzinoôs Deli & Catering 
860-621-6979 

 

Serfafino Pharmacy, INC 
860-628-7979 

www.stores.healthmart.com/serafinopharmacy 
 

Religious Teachers Filippini 
860-621-1904          www.filippiniusa.org 

 

Waste Material Trucking Company, INC 
Residential & Commercial     860-747-6816 

 

DôAmato Construction Company, INC 
General Contractors        860-583-3489 

 

Patrick Baker & Sons 
Religious goods and supplies 

1-800-243-6385      www.ChurchGoods.com 
 

Billôs Auto Body Clinic, INC 
860-628-8627 

 

V.Nanfito 
Remodeling & Repairs         860-621-6898 

 

CV Tool Company  
860-621-0494 

 

Catholic Match.com/CT 
 

ATD Home Security 
1-888-862-6429 

 

www.parishstore.com 
 

Volpe & Sons Automotive 
860-628-0067 

 

Della Porta  EyeCare, LLC 
860-582-0702  www.bristoleyes.com 

 

Franciscan Home Care  and Hospice Care 
203-238-1441   www.FranciscanHC.org  

 

Paul GregoryôsðBistro & Catering 
860-621-9999 
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2018¹2019 Ĺ K@CHDR½ FTHKC

REGISTRATION  
 

The Saint Thomas Ladiesô Guild is conducting its 

annual membership drive. Meetings are held on the 

first Monday of each month in the Church Basement 

at 7:00 PM. The Guild creates a religious and social 

atmosphere among its members who are dedicated 

to work together in true Catholic harmony under the 

guidance of Saint Thomas the Apostle, our patron 

saint. Itôs a great way for you to get acquainted with 

your fellow parishioners. All are welcome.  Please 

complete the form below, include the $5 

membership fee and drop in the collection basket.  
 

Name: ____________________________________ 
 

Address:__________________________________ 
 

__________________________________________ 
 

Email: ____________________________________ 
 

Phone: _______________________________________ 

WINTER CLOTHING DRIVE 
 

Donations of coats, hats, gloves and 

mittens will be collected after Masses 

Oct. 20/21 & 27/28.  All items will go 

to Southington Social  Services as part 

of our ongoing outreach to those in  

need in our community.  Items may be 

dropped off at the rectory weekdays 

until 4:00 p.m.  Please call the rectory 

for any additional information. 

SENIOR SISTERS  

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR  
 

The annual Christmas Bazaar for the  

Religious Teachers Filippini will be 

held on Sunday, November  4th at 

Villa Walsh, Morristown, NJ.  This 

fundraiser is held each year for the 

benefit of the sick and elderly sisters 

in their retirement. Weôre requesting 

help from any parishioners who 

could donate new crafts, paintings, ceramics, knitted 

items, or other home-made items and baked goods. We 

will also have raffle tickets available for $2 per ticket or 

$20 per book (ten tickets).  Items should be brought to 

the Convent  no later than November 2nd. Your help will 

be greatly appreciated and we assure you of our special 

prayerful thanks.  For additional information please 

contact Sr. Marie at the Convent:  860-621-1904. 


